
The 2022 Legislative Session has came and gone. This year 293 bills completed their 
journey through the legislative process. That break down was, 150 House Bills 
and 143 Senate Bills. Of those that made their way to the desk of the governor below 
is a list of bills that FSN followed. 
 
SB 8 
Relating generally to stateôs savings and investment programs  
SB 138 
Relating to Board of Medicine composition  
SB 181 
Creating Core Behavioral Health Crisis Services System  
SB 213 
Establishing licensed professional counseling compact 
SB 247 
Relating to certified community behavioral 
health clinics   
SB 250 
Budget Bill  
SB 261 
Requiring video cameras in certain special 
education classrooms  
SB 268 
Creating exemption from compulsory school 
attendance for child who participates in learn-
ing pod or micro school 
 
Continued on page5 
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CINDY SIMONS SPINKS 
October 22, 1957 - March 27, 2022 
CINDY  SUSAN  SIMONS  SPINKS,  64 of Summersville, passed away Sun-
day March 27, 2022 in the Summersville Regional Medical Center.  She was 
the daughter of Myrtle McCloud Simons of Summersville and the late Kenneth 
E. Simons and was born at Richwood October 22, 1957.  Cindy was an avid 
gardener and a member of the Summersville Baptist Church.  Surviving in ad-
dition to her mother: Daughter,  Melanie Taleigha Osorio  of San Clementee, 
California.  Sisters, Jill Elaine Keeney of South Charleston, and Barbie Rad-
er  of Gassaway. 2 Nephews, 2 Nieces, and 1 Great Nephew. 
Cindy was a long time member of the Fair Shake Network and served on 
FSNôs Board.  Some of her advocacy experience includes the following: grad-
uate of Partners in Policymaking, member of the WVSILC, member of the 

Ron Yost Personal Assistant Services Board, WV Self-Determination Initiative, WV Inclusion Campaign, 
the WV State Rehabilitation Council, and the Aged/Disabled Waiver Quality Assurance Council. Cindy reg-
ularly attended FSNôs Annual Training Day and Disability Advocacy Day at the State Capitol where she ad-
vocated for a variety of disability issues.  As you can see, Cindy  was a strong advocate for people with 
disabilities and she will be greatly missed.   

Sherry Ann Wroten Taylor, 72, of Hurricane, passed away unexpectedly March 9, 

2022 at CAMC Teays Valley Hospital. 

She was the only child to the late Lenford ñJiggsò and Ollie ñElsieò Woodard Wroten. 

Sherry was a majorette and a graduate of St. Albans High School, class of 1967, 

and a graduate of West Virginia University. She served as a homeroom mother, 

substitute teacher, assistant Girl Scout leader, volunteer at Lakewood Elementary, 

which she played Witch Hazel during Halloween, Hayes Junior High and St. Albans 

High School during her childrenôs school years and a member of St. Andrew United 

Methodist Church, St. Albans. She too loved living ñOn the Hillò surrounding Zerkle 

Street in St. Albans. 

She was currently the executive director of WV State Rehabilitation Council and a 

founding member as well as the Vice President/Treasure of the National Coalition 

of State Rehabilitation Councils. Sherry served as a board member of Ten Up Min-

istries. She currently was a realtor for Runyon and Associates, whom she loved, as well as coworkers and 

her clients that became more than just friends. Runyon and Associates meant so much to Sherry, as well 

as prior jobs that she considered ñhomeò. She was an Executive Director of ARC of the Three Rivers, 

which she was employed for 8 years working along with United Way and was considered a champion for 

all whom she served, clients and staff. Also, a director for Broadmore Assisted Living and Dunbar Ameri-

care Nursing Home. 

Sherry was a member Beta Sigma Phi, Delta Theta-sorority where she held several offices. She loved 

playing bunko and poker keeno with Ruth, Cindy, Millie, Joan, Linda and Susan.                                                                   

Continued on the next page 

Passing of two FSN Members Cindy Spinks and 
Sherry Taylor   



She is survived by her husband, Paul M. Taylor, II; son, Eric 

Taylor (Betsy Ayers) of Barboursville; daughter, Destiny Tay-

lor of Scott Depot; grandchildren, Taylor Miles (Ashley), 

Christopher Drew Taylor (Ashley), Olivia Taylor, Griffin Taylor 

(Maitlyn), Sophia Taylor, Maddie Ayers and Bryar Ayers; 

great grandbabies, Gage, Avery, Brody, Aria, Ivy and Hudson 

whom she adored. 

Sherry cherished her whole family, coworkers, neighbors, her 

many friends and would do anything in the world for anyone, 

including the many that she will help by being an organ do-

nor. She will be missed by all and never forgotten. 

Funeral services were held at 2:00 p.m. Sunday, March 13, 

2022 at Bartlett-Nichols Funeral Home with Pastor Larry 

Wood officiating. Interment will follow in Cunningham Memo-

rial Park, St. Albans.  
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March 23 ð FSN Board Meeting 
March 30 ð FSN Membership Meeting 
 
May 18 ð FSN Board Meeting 
May 25 ð FSN Membership Meeting 
 
July 20 ð  FSN Board Meeting 
July 27 ð  FSN Membership Meeting 
 
September 21 ð FSN Board Meeting 
September 28 ð  FSN Membership Meet-
ing 
 
November 9 ð  FSN Board Meeting 
November 16 ð  FSN Membership 
 
December 14-      FSN Board 
 
March Membership Meeting will be held 
by ZOOM and if everything goes  well we 
will be having an in person meeting in 
May.  We will also offer it by ZOOM.  We 
will have the in person meeting at 
Bridgevalley Technical and Community 
College in So. Charleston. 

All board meetings will begin at 
1:30 p.m. All membership meetings 
will begin at 10:00 a.m. 

FSN 2022 Meeting Dates 

Save The Date  
January 17, 2023 David Stewart Legislative Training  

January 18, 2023 Jan Lilly - Stewart Disability Advocacy Day  

Details to come  

Passing of FSN Two Members 
Cindy Spinks and Sherry Taylor 

Continued from previous page   

Happy Medicaid Awareness Month!! 
Below is a link to a digital tool kit Protect Our Care put 
together to highlight Medicaid Awareness Month - feel 
free to us on all your digital and social sites, as well 

as share with your partners and allies.  

If there are any events you are planning we can help 
with or participate in, please just let me know. Protect 

Our Care would be happy to help out  

and/or participate. 
ƘǧǇǎΥκκŘƻŎǎΦƎƻƻƎƭŜΦŎƻƳκŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘκŘκмŀ5!н5h.ǎ²фƎbŘW²ōǎƛŜƎwh.DǾǿWDƧȊW/ǳ[hǉŦŎфŀIƴǿκŜŘƛǘ 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1aDA2DOBsW9gNdJWbsiegROBGvwJGjzJCuLOqfc9aHnw/edit
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OUTREACH FIRST HALF OF 2022 
FSN Has been busy this year with our outreach efforts.  Many outlets 
have started offering outreach opportunities after being in lock down for 
the past two years.  We started off right out of the gate in October with 
displaying on the Charleston Boulevard for the 2021 Multifest Celebra-
tion.  It was a three day event weather wasnôt bad except for a few 
downpours of rain.  Turn out was great.  We also were at the Bridgeval-
ley Disability Resource Fair in October.  This was a two day event.  FSN 
also presented at the WV Equal Employment Opportunity Office Confer-
ence.  This was a virtual event. 

In November we attended the Families Conference at Canaan Valley 
Resort.  This was well attended two day event and it was the first time 
FSN has attended this event. 

In January we did a presentation at for Behavior Health Planning Com-
mittee Annual Meeting.   Continued on the next page 
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2022 FSN Ice Cream Social 
FSN had its first Ice Cream Social Event at 

the Capitol in 2 years.  FSNôs Ice Cream 

Social has been a staple event for the last 

Wednesday of the Legislative Session.  It is 

our way to thank the WV Legislators, their 

staff, the Capitol workers for all the hard 

work they have put in during the session.  

This event is free and open to the public. 

We had a great turn out and served about 

250 sundaes in a span of 2 hours.   We had 

a wonderful group of volunteers and I want 

to thank each of you for your hard work.  

Without you the ice cream social would not 

happen. 

The cherry on 

the top (pun 

intended) was 

a photo pub-

lished in the 

Gazette-Mail.  

GREAT 

WORK EVE-

RYONE!!!  

 


